LIVERPOOL DISABLED SUPPORTERS ASSSOCIATION
COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

FRIDAY 1st AUGUST 2014 1.00PM
COMMITTEE ATTENDING
Keith Graham (Chairperson), David Higham, Tommy Hutchinson, Michelle Kirk (EIA), Ian Littlewood, Kirsty O’Brien (Ticketing), David Smith and Thomas Wilson (Ticketing).
APOLOGIES
Ste Cuddy, Steve Evans and Ian Pickett.
WELCOME 
· The Committee welcomed Laura Woodstock from the Supporters Committee who represents Families and Young People. Kirsty from Ticketing was also welcomed and was attending her first meeting with the LDSA, carefully chaperoned by Thomas.
MATTERS ARISING FROM LAST MINUTES
· The member’s sale was discussed. It appeared to go well apart from two instances where people queue jumped. One in the morning, where a wheelchair user joined the queue after someone appeared to have saved them a place prior to the raffle ticket numbers being given out, and one in the afternoon, when there was an instance of someone disregarding the queue, and trying to go straight to the ticket sales window. We will look to stop this behaviour for the November sale.

· IT is still having problems getting the LDSA database transferred to Committee member’s laptops due to security issues. They are to continue to find a way round this.

· The open top tour bus organised by the Club with Maghull Coaches has no disabled access. The LDSA queried this, and the Club and the coach operator have apologised for this over sight and have offered to provide a mini bus or taxi for disabled to accompany the tour. The EIA suggested a reasonable adjustment of the mini bus with a reduced fare, and we suggested removal of the bus until it, or another bus is suitable for use. 
· The matter of subtitles on LFC TV is still being looked into, particularly with programmes going out live.

TICKETING UPDATE

· The Club Membership has been causing problems whereby a lot of members who have recently joined, are not able to obtain tickets due to them not having a previous track record of purchases. Whilst the membership remains open it is hard to see a way round this problem.

· Of the 11 new wheelchair places provided henceforth, 9 were offered to people on the season ticket waiting list. 3 were not taken up and therefore the next 3 on the list have been offered the chance to take them.

· Ticketing have brought in two new staff in Kirsty and Joan to assist and cover disability whilst Abbie is on maternity leave.
· The Secretary received an e-mail from a supporter from Norway who had booked tickets for the Southampton game through Thomas Cook. At the time of booking it was not mentioned that a wheelchair would be required for them. After discussion with the ticket office, the matter was sorted out and a space was provided in the hospitality section. In the meantime the ticket office are to request that Thomas Cook specify to clients to ensure they contact them if assistance is required. In this case, hotel accommodation provisions also had to be made.
EIA UPDATE

· Nothing to add, as matters had been covered in Matters Arising.
MEMBERSHIP
· Committee Election forms have now been returned and as there were only deemed to be 4 suitable applicants to fill the 4 vacancies there will be no need for a vote to take place. All applicants will be advised in due course.
SOCIAL

· The room and the comic have been booked and a speaker has yet to be decided upon. All other arrangements for the night are in hand.
PODCAST
· Hopefully the interview with Roy Evans can be concluded following the next social event and the next podcast can then be made available.

AOB

· Arrangements are now in hand to send new membership forms out this month to all members. Then we can introduce the new membership scheme whereby everyone’s renewal falls in August annually.
NEXT MEETING
· Friday 5th September 2014 at 1pm. The relevant lounge has already been booked.
If any members have any queries or comments about these minutes, please feel free to contact us by E-mailing LDSA@liverpoolfc.com or by contacting us on our LDSA telephone number 07507 189 263. All calls will be either answered or your message recorded. The membership secretary will attempt to respond to all calls as soon as possible.
